MINUTES OF ANNUAL OWNERS MEETING

Association

San Juan Ranch Owner’s Association

Date


October 15, 2010

Location
Full Circle HOA Management, 560 Mountain Village Blvd., 102B, Mountain Village, CO  81435 and Via Conference Call

Owners Present 
Bill Threlfall, Alex Mott, Virginia Mott, Ellis Bynum, Gail Phoebus, Robert Phoebus,  John Merz, Paul Zabel, Larry Lichliter 
Owners Present 
Eldred Colorado Family Partnership, Jeff Dunaway, Stephanie and 

By Proxy
Anthony Stal, Dr. Gayle and Mary Voth, Susan and John Curtis, John & Bunny Freidus, Dan Hassel & Kerry Ecklebe

Others Present  
Diane Wolfson (Full Circle), Mark Rumbaugh (proxy from Eldred)
Meeting called to order at 10:00 a.m. MDT.
Roll call.  
Determination of quourum (yes, 64.85% of total votes represented in person or by proxy).

Proof of notice of meeting.

Motion by Alex Mott, second by Bill Threlfall, to approve the minutes of the annual owner  meeting on October 15, 2009, with the following changes:  Change the spelling of Thomas Hoeller, 22 owners, directors took office on October 15, 2009.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
Discussion of declaration amendment to change $10,000 road bond to nonrefundable road impact fee.  Full Circle will tally responses and resend consent to owners who have not returned it yet.  DRB will follow up with owners who have not sent consent.
Discussion regarding weed control.  For last 8 years HOA has used Baker weed control.   It is state law for property owners to control noxious weeds.   Owners are encouraged to hire Baker weed control when they are on-site in July.   Alex Mott will send an email to owners a couple of weeks before as a reminder.

Review of 2010 actual and estimated financials.  Discussion of fence work and costs.

Full Circle to send balance sheet to Larry Lichliter and Paul Zabel. 

Alex will make sure that plowing to Paul Zabel’s lot and Bunny Freidus’ lot.

Motion by Gail Phoebus, second Larry Lichliter, to approve 2011 budget for operating and roads.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
Report on election of directors.   Ellis Bynum, Alex Mott, John Merz, Howard Johnson, and William Threlfall were elected by a majority of votes responding (which was more than a quorum).
Discussion regarding snow plowing on High Point.  Mark Rumbaugh will confirm with Eldred whether or not there will be plowing this winter and he will let Bill Threlfall know.

Meeting adjourned at 10:45 MDT.

THE FOREGOING MINUTES WERE APPROVED BY THE OWNERS AT THEIR MEETING HELD ON October14, 2011.

Signed: 
/s/ Diane Wolfson, manager
